
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

   

‘Where Stars Shine Brighter.’ 
...providing an outstanding education that ensures all pupils reach their greatest 

potential and live by life’s highest values. 

 

FORTHCOMING 

EVENTS… 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Marine 

Academy 

Primary  

Newsletter 
 

March 2023 

Dear Parents/Carers of Marine Academy Primary pupils, 

March has certainly proven to be a busy month at Marine Academy 

Primary! As a whole school this month, we have done the following 

things: 

 We took part in World Book Day and it really was a day where 

everyone celebrated their love for reading. We really enjoyed 

seeing children in their costumes and their pyjamas but most of all, 

we enjoyed seeing the children’s pure delight when sharing a book. 

 We raised £2471.59 for Comic Relief – a huge thank you for all of 

your support and contributions. 

 We participated in the Big Walk and Wheel fortnight and have really 

enjoyed seeing children being safe on their scooters and bikes when 

actively travelling to school. 

 Classes in Key Stages One and Two took part in some really 

worthwhile Geography fieldwork. 

Outside of these brilliant fundraising, community and curriculum 

enrichment opportunities, we have been really celebrating the number 

of times that children read at home and log this on Boomreader, with 

Class 2JU being the champions three weeks in a row! Our children as a 

whole have also read more words in March in comparison to February. 

Well done! 

We believe in two values at Marine Academy Primary: 

1. Work Hard 

2. Be Kind 

These two values together ensure that ‘amazing things will happen.’ 

Our children and staff certainly embody these values day in, day out. 

Have a really wonderful Easter break! 

Yours sincerely,  

Mrs Siobhan Meredith 

Headteacher 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

31st March – Last day of Year 5 

Swimming 

31st March – FaTMAP to run Reception, 

Year 1 and Year 2 Disco (2:00-3:00pm) 

31st March – FaTMAP to run Years 3 and 

4 Disco (3:30-4:30pm) 

31st March – Last Day of Term 4 

17th April – First Day of Term 5 

17th April – Children due to join 

Reception in September find out which 

primary school they have been 

allocated 

18th April – Year 6 to attend Literacy 

and Storywritng Workshop at Plymouth 

University 

19th & 20th April – Year 6 Mock SATs 

21st April – Parents/Carers to receive a 

letter with information about the 

Summer Fair 

21st April – Some children to take part in 

a Football Tournament at Cranbrook 

Education Campus 

24th April – 10 x Year 5 children to take 

part in a Sports session at All Saints 

Academy Plymouth 

28th April – Mufti with a donation of 

chocolate in aid of the Summer Fair 

Tombola 

1st May – Bank Holiday: School Closed 

3rd May – Year 5 History Trip to the 

Barbican and Hoe 

5th May – King’s Coronation Outdoor 

Learning Day 

8th May – Bank Holiday – School Closed 

9th to 12th May: Year 6 SATs Week 

 

 

 



   

Year 6 – Year 6 have been working 

extremely well and it is lovely to see them 

growing in all areas. In Maths, we have 

been focusing on Statistics and 

Geometry. In particular, it has been great 

to see children mastering their skill of 

finding the mean of a set on numbers and 

being able to translate and reflect 

shapes. Reading has brought great 

conversation and debate to Year 6. The 

class book is 'The Boy in the Striped 

Pyjamas' and although we aren't at the 

end, the children have been predicting 

really well and showing maturity in being 

able to sympathise with some of the 

characters. Year 6 have also been taking 

SATs practice in their stride and have 

been inspirational in their attitude to 

pushing themselves further. Keep it up 

Year 6, you are amazing! 

Year 4 – During this term, we celebrated ‘British Science Week’, where we focused on ‘Connections’. In line with this 

theme, the children explored where food came from, using food chains. We then discussed how we can increase 

the insect population and explored how Marine Academy Primary can support this. We even went on an insect bug 

hunt in our outdoor area! In Maths, the children have focused on fractions for this term. This has been a challenging 

topic but it has been a great opportunity for everyone to showcase their times table knowledge. In English, we have 

been reading 'A Walk in London' and the children have innovated this text to include historical places in Plymouth, 

which has been fantastic! To support our Geography fieldwork, we walked down to St Budeaux square, to interview 

members of the public, to ask them about internal migration. The children showed impeccable MAP Manners! 

Year 3 – This month, the children in Year 3 have engaged brilliantly 

with their Geography topic “Mountains, Volcanoes and Earthquakes”. 

Earlier this month, the children watched their volcanoes erupt using 

bicarbonate of soda and vinegar to replicate a life-like volcanic 

eruption. Furthermore, the children can explain how a volcano and an 

earthquake occurs and the short-term and long-term effects it can 

have on people’s lives. In Maths, the children have shown fantastic 

learning to compare different lengths and measurements. The children 

solved real-life problems involving converting millimetres to 

centimetres and centimetres to metres. More recently, the children 

have thought about fractions by finding equivalent fractions of one 

half and one quarter. They have taken part in some great Science 

learning where they have explored the different parts of a plant and 

cut open fruit and vegetables to explore seeds when learning about 

seed dispersal! In English, they have enjoyed making their own 

characters for their own fictional stories and have become 

professionals at using similes! In Year 3 everyone has had lots of fun 

taking part in World Book Day and Red Nose Day. We loved seeing 

everyone’s costumes and the children helped to raise a fantastic sum 

of money for charity. 

 

Year 5 – Year 5 have enjoyed a range of great experiences during March. A highlight has been their swimming 

lessons at the Life Centre and it has been absolutely wonderful to see the skills progression and resilience that they 

have demonstrated. Alongside this, the children have had an enjoyable visit to Bellever Forest to complete some 

Geography fieldwork and a lovely open-top bus tour through Plymouth to complement their English learning. In 

English, Year 5 have learnt about a range of letters and written their own persuasive versions about combating 

climate change. In Maths, they have been making excellent progress through their fractions topic, where they have 

been finding equivalent fractions, converting between improper and mixed formats, as well as adding and 

subtracting them. In Science, the children have enjoyed British Science Week and their learning about forces. It 

consisted of designing an experiment to investigate the effects of air resistance and using Newton meters to weigh a 

range of objects. 

 

Work Hard, Be Kind and Amazing Things will Happen! 

Year 1 – The month of March was another exciting one in Year 1. The children enjoyed riding the Ocean City Tour Bus 

around Plymouth as part of the Geography topic, ‘To Plymouth and Beyond!’ The children took in all of the sights of 

the city and were able to talk about the key landmarks. The children were super roles models throughout the day 

and were a credit to the Academy. The month of March also saw the return of ‘Comic Relief’. The children did a 

fantastic job raising lots of money and had fun along the way. They looked great in their red mufti and voted superbly 

in ‘The Masked Singer: Teacher edition’. Mr Andrews is still on a high from winning! There have been many 

opportunities for great learning this month. The children have really impressed the adults in Year 1 with their 

Geographical vocabulary and are able to recognise different types of housing. In Maths, the children have been 

learning to count in 2s and 5s and have started to solve number problems relating to these. In English, the children 

learnt all about the Chinese New Year and then created their own information pages about Easter. The children 

became super Scientists during British Science Week! They expertly investigated what the number of insects in our 

outside area was. The children were able to use their observation skills to do so. It has been another fantastic term in 

Year 1. All the staff wish the children a restful Easter. We cannot wait to return for the Summer term where the children 

will be learning about the Ancient Olympics as part of the History topic, ‘Significant Sports Stars’. 



Year 2 – What a wonderful term Year 2 have had! The children have been continuing their exploration of China in 

Geography. They had made excellent links when comparing the Chinese city Kunming to Plymouth; in Maths, they 

have been learning about measure and in English they have been writing letters and stories using the wonderful 

book 'The Day the Crayons Quit'. As a treat for writing such amazing persuasive letters to Mrs Meredith, she 

graciously accepted our request for a trip to Dartmoor Zoo. Well done Year 2. Your letters must have been amazing 

to receive such a wonderful reward!  

We were overwhelmed by your amazing responses to the Science Home Learning. We genuinely loved looking at 

all your posters, photos, and video clips. We just wanted to say we are so grateful for your engagement on the 

Boom Reader app. Your comments about your child's reading really supports the sessions we are doing in school. 

Thank you so much for your continued support and we hope you have a lovely Easter holiday. 

 

 
Nursery – Turtle Class have had a very busy and 

enjoyable term. We continued learning our rhyme 

Humpty Dumpty and have been practicing the 

Makaton daily. During independent time we have 

been completing Humpty Dumpty puzzles, putting 

bandages on Humpty Dumpty and making Humpty 

Dumpty with paint and egg-shaped sponges. The 

children have continued to use our new sand tray 

and water tray well and have shared the resources 

beautifully. World book day was a very exciting day. 

The children loved dressing up and reading stories 

together with some Hot Chocolate. We also enjoyed 

exploring Red Nose day together and worked hard 

to make our own red noses with tissue paper. The 

children were also very proud of their Mother’s Day 

cards. Turtle Class have also started having Music 

time on a Wednesday and the children have loved 

having a go with the boomwhackers. We are also 

enjoying Taekwondo with Gary and Spanish with 

Amy every week. We wish our children who are 

moving up to pre-school all the best and hope 

everyone enjoyed the Easter Holidays. Thank you for 

your support.   

Update from the Marine Academy Parliament 

Friday 17th March saw Marine Academy Primary come together to raise money for Comic Relief. We 

had: faces being painted; children (and staff) planking; a raffle with amazing prizes and finally The 

Masked Singer-Teacher Edition, where Mr Andrews was crowned The Masked Singer champion. On 

behalf of Marine Academy Parliament, thank you to everyone that helped to raise funds for Comic 

Relief's Red Nose Day. As a school community, we managed to raise an impressive £2471.59. 

                          

This month, Marine Academy Parliament also enjoyed a trip to London. All of the children showed 

impeccable behaviour and were super representatives for our school. 
 

 

 

Pre-School – The Pre-School have blown us away with all 

of the amazing learning they have been doing 

throughout our topic 'Dinosaur Detectives'. They have 

made their own dinosaur footprints using different 

coloured paint, been dinosaur detectives and found 

different dinosaurs in the outdoor learning area and even 

made their own class dinosaur eggs. It has been 

wonderful to see the amazing learning they have created 

and the great perseverance they have shown during their 

independent learning time challenges especially when 

making and decorating their own dinosaurs. We have 

enjoyed celebrating World Book Day and Red Nose Day 

and the children were amazing at their plank challenge! 

The children have blown us away with their Phonics 

learning and have applied this during their learning time 

at our Sound of the Week table. In Maths, the children 

have been adding one and counting backwards which 

they have done with such confidence it has been 

amazing to see! We are very excited to welcome new 

friends after Easter! We would like to wish all of our Pre-

School children a Happy Easter and are looking forward 

to seeing you after the Easter Break and learning all about 

'Are We There Yet?' our new transport topic! 

 

 

Reception – Reception have made such amazing progress this term and have shown super dedication to learning. 

During our topic 'Deep Sea Divers' the children have learnt facts, explored what it means to be a diver and shown 

care and understanding to look after our sea animals. The children have enjoyed taking on a role in our role-play 

aquarium, including being a diver or manager. They also thoroughly enjoyed their trip to The National Marine 

Aquarium and were impeccably behaved in a public space. The children have learnt all about 2D shapes this term, 

thinking about the differences and similarities, as well as identifying the properties of each shape. Thank you so 

much for reading with your child at home. It makes a real difference to their learning and confidence to read. We 

have loved observing the children reading to their friends during Independent learning Time, as well as writing 

independently! The children have taken part in many events around the school, including British Science Week and 

Red Nose day. Our highlight was most definitely our Mother's Day event. Thank you attending; it was lovely for our 

children to reflect and show an understanding for Mother's Day. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Recommend A Recipe! 

We would love it if you could try these recipes at home and send in a picture of you eating the recipe 
with your families or a food review to primary@marineacademy.org.uk  

Banana and Apricot Bagels 

 

Such a simple idea – yet these fruity bagels taste so good! 

Prep: 10 mins 

Cook: 2 mins 

Serves 4 

 

mailto:primary@marineacademy.org.uk


Online Safety 

Each month, we will continue to share with you some advice to support your 

child to be safe online and access the benefits that the internet has on offer. 

If you have any further questions or concerns about e-safety, please contact 

our Computing leader, Mr Druce, by emailing: primary@marineacademy.org.uk 

FAO: Mr Druce. 
 

As much as there's a lot of discussion  can talk about the negatives of gaming, playing games can be hugely 
beneficial in areas such as teamwork, problem solving, critical thinking and reading. This is particularly beneficial 

for those children who are reluctant to read. Andy Roberton has put together a great selection of games which 

you can view here: 

https://www.askaboutgames.com/news/great-video-games-that-get-children-excited-about-reading  
 

 
 

Vodafone have created an excellent free resource for parents/carers including information, YouTube videos and 

an interactive resource providing information about parental controls and safety settings. The link to these 

resources is here: https://www.vodafone.co.uk/newscentre/smart-living/digital-parenting/digital-parenting-pro/  

Whether you’d like to manage screen time limits, filter out harmful content or simply understand what the latest 

app or game is all about, our online safety experts have gathered all the facts for you. 
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Updates from Mr Clennel-White about Design Technology and Music this Term! 

Design Technology: The classes have had an amazing time studying Design and Technology this term, with Year Five exploring 
Geodesic domes and the tension / compression forces required to keep the structure safe down to Year One studying healthy 

diets and creating their own recipe for food. It has been a very productive, creative term indeed! 

Music: Children have been working hard this term in learning their terminology for Music: quavers, crotchets, timbre, pulse… 
all are useful terms that help them to become amazing musicians, from rhythm work and percussion in EYFS through to 

Ukulele players in Year Three, all the way up to Djembe players in Year Five. Wonderful performers every one of them – well 
done! 

 

Asthma Friendly School Award 

We are working very hard to become an Asthma Friendly School! Miss Codner is our named Asthma Champion 
who is responsible for maintaining our asthma register, ensuring staff are trained and working with families to 

ensure children with suspected or confirmed asthma are supported at the Academy. 

 

We want all children to understand the value of good attendance and to strive to have this through 

developing or maintaining healthy attendance habits which when learnt young, will stand them in good 

stead for the rest of their school career and working life. We have recently seen an increase in the 

number of families taking holidays during term time. We recognise that it is often expensive to take a 

holiday during school breaks and that is why some parents may ask for term time leave for their children. 

However, it is important that parents carefully consider the implications of taking their child out of school 

during term time. More information can be found here: 

https://www.marineacademy.org.uk/primary/term-dates 

https://www.marineacademy.org.uk/primary/term-dates




 

 

 

 

Places where children can eat for free or £1 this Easter 

Marks and Spencer 
Kids can eat free if M&S cafes if an adult spends £5 

Morrisons 
Kids eat free all day, every day with one paying adult. 

Dunelm 
Kids eat free when an adult spends £4 

Asda 
Kids eat free when families who spend £4 in Asda Café 

Beefeater 
2 children get a free breakfast with one paying adult 

Hungry Horse 
Kids eat free with a paying adult 

Bella Italia 
Kids eat for £1 when an adult buys a main meal 

 

 

 

Our whole-school Aspirations Day will 

be on Tuesday 20th June.  

Children will be invited to dress as 

what they aspire to be in the future, on 

this day. 

Please complete this form if you are 

able to come into school or meet with 

the classes virtually to talk about your 

career or profession. 

 

If your child would like to enter the Science Fair, they can request 
an information pack from their teacher. These will be available 

from Monday 20th March. We will hold our Science Fair during the 
week beginning Monday 24th April and the children can bring their 
entries into school at any time during the previous week - between 

Monday 17th and Friday 21st April. 

 

https://stiltskin.org.uk/
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=g20zUQy_xEe8wZY4yAMcQhM76TQvXcBLk0FqaoshN5VUMFBSWk5DSVZSV1ZRWDJXQjU0UkJNSkNEVy4u


 

Class Date 
RTG Monday 26th June 
RHR Tuesday 27th June 
1SA Wednesday 28th June 
1MM Thursday 29th June 
2JU Monday 3rd July 
2CW Tuesday 4th July 
3UN Wednesday 5th July 
3CC Thursday 6th July 
4NH Monday 10th July 
4LG Tuesday 11th July 
5LI Wednesday 12th July 
5AD Thursday 13th July 
6AW Monday 17th July 
6DK Tuesday 18th July 

 



 

 


